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[Date]
FREEPOST LIME DOWN SOLAR
info@limedownsolar.co.uk
Will Threlfall
Senior Project Development Manager

Subject: Formal Objection to the Lime Down Project and Response to Your Latest 'Targeted' Consultation
Dear Will,
Hullavington Parish Council wishes to reiterate its strong and formal objection to the entirety of the proposed Lime Down project. We have consistently voiced our significant concerns across multiple aspects of your development.
This latest 'targeted' consultation, focusing primarily on construction logistics, starkly highlights the immense scale of this undertaking and the wholly unsuitable nature of our local road infrastructure for such a project. The necessity of planning significant junction alterations simply to accommodate your Abnormal Indivisible Loads (AILs) is a clear indication of their colossal size – particularly the 15-axle vehicles anticipated for transformer deliveries.
In reviewing your recent consultation materials, Hullavington Parish Council has noted several critical concerns:
1. Temporary Works Reversion: There is a complete absence of any mention regarding the proposed timescale for the reversion of these temporary road and junction alterations to their original state. This lack of clarity is unacceptable.
2. Power Cable AIL Movements: While you mention AIL movements for the cable run, the information provided is considerably less clear compared to other aspects. We understand you anticipate 8 to 20 movements here, potentially with slightly smaller AIL vehicles than for the transformers, but further detail is required.
3. Flexibility and Future Changes: Your emphasis on requiring "flexibility" within your proposals strongly suggests that we should anticipate further changes and amendments of this nature to your plans in the future. This indicates an incomplete understanding of the project's full impact.
Furthermore, Hullavington Parish Council remains deeply concerned about the broader consultation process:
We agree with Stop Lime Down that your initial Statutory Consultation was profoundly unsatisfactory, a point we urge PINS (the Planning Inspectorate) to note. It's clear your first consultation was rushed before technical analysis was complete, evidenced by your subsequent discovery of needing an additional fifteen land parcels for traffic, HGVs, and AILs. This alone highlights the unsuitability of our rural roads for such a project.
This incomplete initial assessment forced this second 'targeted' consultation, which we deem a fundamental flaw in your engagement despite you referring to the additional 3.24 hectares as a 'small increase. These 15 new areas are in sensitive, visible roadside locations, ensuring significant ongoing visual and environmental impact. And who knows when these changes will be reversed!
Furthermore, your proposals continue to massively underestimate HGV traffic, omitting, for example, the thousands of tonnes of aggregate needed for temporary roads for the 400KV underground power line and haul roads in areas A to E.
Finally, restricting awareness of these significant changes only to Statutory Consultees is fundamentally unacceptable. This lack of transparency undermines public trust and denies the wider public their right to view and comment on the revised plans.
We expect our strong objections, and the points raised herein to be fully considered in your ongoing project assessment.


Yours faithfully,

Debbie Lawley,
Chair, Hullavington Parish Council
